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· Key information material will include a clear description of the responsibilities of
Commonwealth, State and Territory governments, benefits of the industry for
communities, and the land access arrangements applying across jurisdictions. The
information will be collated and presented in an easily accessible way that assists
landholders in negotiating access to land for petroleum companies, and enables
communities to better understand and engage in resource developments. Advice will
also be sought on how best to convey the information using a range of tools including
social media.

The revised versions of the Gas Supply Strategi; and Gas Supply Strategy Implementation 
Plan for Collaborative Actions are available on the COAG Energy Council's website 
www.coagenergycouncil.gov.au. 

My Department intends to continue pursuing conversations with those jurisdictions 
that are interested in considering alternative ways to further share benefits of onshore 
gas developments with communities, including royalty sharing schemes. For instance 
we are interested in the South Australia's Plan for Accelerating Exploration (PACE) 
Royalty Return Scheme12, that will provide 10 per cent of royalties to landowners whose 
property overlies a petroleum field (not limited to landowners hosting wells) which is 
brought into production, opening up new exploration across South Australia. 

I note that the royalty regime in the Northern Territory operates in the context of the 
Aboriginals Benefit Account (ABA), established under Part VI of the Aboriginal Land 
Rights (Northern Territory) Act 1976 (the ALRA), which is a special account for the 
purposes of the Public Governance, Performance and Accountability Act 2013 (PGPA Act)3

.

The ABA was established for the receipt of statutory royalty equivalent monies 
generated from mining on Aboriginal land in the Northern Territory, and the 
distribution of these monies. For each dollar of petroleum and/ or minerals4 royalty 
collected by the Northern Territory government, the Commonwealth pays an 
equivalent amount into the ABA. Thirty per cent of royalty equivalent receipts are 
distributed to incorporated Aboriginal associations in order to benefit those Aboriginal 
people who are affected by mining operations. ABA funds are also used to meet the 
operational costs of the four land councils in the Northern Territory, to make payments 
for the acquisition and administration of township leases, and for payments for the 
benefit of Aboriginal people living in the Northern Territory made at the Minister's 
discretion (biannual grants rounds5 are conducted). 

The Native Title Act 19936 provides for compensation for particular acts affecting native 
title, such as the issue of exploration of mining tenure. However the Native Title Act 
1993 does not deal with other financial matters such as the potential sharing of amounts 
equivalent to State royalty regimes. 
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